NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that USA Water Ski has withdrawn its request for a temporary variance from a portion of the Broward County manatee protection rule (68C-22.010, Florida Administrative Code). The Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission received the original request on August 17, 2005, and a notice of petition was published on September 9, 2005, in the Florida Administrative Weekly (Volume 31, Number 36). The request had sought authorization to allow the applicant to operate one or more vessels at speeds greater than allowed by the rule in order to perform a water ski demonstration on the north side of the SE 17th Street Bridge in Ft. Lauderdale immediately before the beginning of the Winterfest Boat Parade on December 17, 2005.
Additional information can be obtained by contacting: Scott Calleson, Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission, Imperiled Species Management Section (Mail Station 6A), 620 South Meridian Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399-1600.
